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Office of Tribal Government Relations  
Newsletter ~ February 2015 

 
Note from the Director 
 
Greetings and welcome to the February edition of the VA Office of Tribal Government Relations newsletter.  It has 
been quite a cold and snowy winter out east but that hasn’t slowed down our meetings with tribal leaders, 
Veterans and service providers engaged in discussions regarding how to be responsive to the priorities of our 
Veterans living in Indian Country.  Here in DC, we welcomed several tribal delegations who came in for the United 
South & Eastern Tribes (USET) Impact Week meetings and the National Congress of American Indians (NCAI) 
Winter Session.  We also participated in the National Association of State Directors of Veterans Affairs (NASDVA) 
meeting and were very pleased that Alaska’s own Verdie Bowen, Director, Alaska Office of Veterans Affairs, was 
honored by VA Secretary Bob McDonald with a Pillar of Excellence Award in recognition of his support in 
advancing VA Reimbursement Agreements with the Alaska Native Health Consortium and Alaska Native health 
entities which serve as important access points for health care needed by Alaska’s Veterans.  Congratulations 
Verdie and thank you for your tireless work on behalf of Veterans as well as your commitment to working 
collaboratively and in partnership with tribal governments.   
 
We’ve also continued the series of technical assistance calls with VISNs/IHS Area Offices and Tribal Health 
Programs who have established Reimbursement Agreements with the VA.  The schedule of hour long calls provides 
a forum for IHS and Tribal Health Program sites to ask questions, share best practices, and to connect with 
important VA points of contact that can help with strengthening implementation of the agreement process.  We are 
happy to report that VA has reimbursed IHS and Tribal Health Programs almost $18 million dollars for care of 
4800 Veterans.  That is up from November of 2013 when VA had reimbursed $1.3 million for care of 400 Veterans.  
We are looking forward to assisting more Tribal Health Programs with coming “online” to the Reimbursement 
Agreement process in 2015.  If you have questions, don’t hesitate to email: tribal.agreements@va.gov and you will 
receive a response back right away.   
 
Our specialists out west were also busy this month.  I accompanied Mary Culley, OTGR Southern Plains Tribal 
Government Relations Specialist to a briefing with the Oklahoma legislatures’ Native American Caucus.  We 
provided an overview of the VA Reimbursement Agreement process, outreach activities and also shared the VA 
Geographical Distribution Index data which shows the amount of VA revenue/expenditures flowing to every 
county in the United States.  If you’re curious to know how much in VA funding flows to counties within your tribal 
community, please email us: tribalgovernmentconsultation@va.gov and we can quickly provide this information.  
Tribal leaders are especially interested, so please don’t hesitate to reach out to us.  Mary has also been busy 
supporting collaboration with the Oklahoma City Inter-Tribal Health Board, the Department of Labor and the 
National Coalition for Homeless Veterans to host a technical assistance training for tribes interested in applying for 
the Homeless Veteran Reintegration Program (HVRP) grant.  The training will be held in Oklahoma City, OK March 
5-6, 2015.  For questions regarding the training, or if you can’t attend but would like copies of the presentation 
information, contact Mary: Mary.Culley@va.gov.   
 
Over in the Western Region, Terry Bentley, Tribal Government Relations Specialist, briefed tribal leaders during 
the Affiliated Tribes of Northwest Indians (ATNI – a consortium of 57 tribes from the Northwest) Winter 
Convention held at the Chinook Winds Casino in Lincoln City, Oregon (hosted by the Confederated Tribe of Siletz 
Indians).  Several key senior VA and governmental leaders joined Terry as part of a panel presentation focused on 
Veterans services.  Terry was joined by the Director, Portland VA Medical Center, Director, Portland Veterans 
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Benefits Administration Regional Office and the Director of the Oregon State Department of Veterans Affairs.  On 
the horizon for the Western Region is the 2015 Western Region Veterans Summit, which will be held in Anacortes, 
Washington April 17-18, 2015.  The summit is being organized in collaboration with the Swinomish Indian 
Community, the Washington State Department of Veterans Affairs along with other federal, state and community 
partners.  This will be the 20th Veterans Training Summit VA OTGR has helped to coordinate since 2012.  We are 
thankful to the tribes for their leadership in this effort and to all of our key partners who make these events 
possible.  These events serve as critical points of outreach, information sharing and relationship building 
opportunities for tribal leaders, Veterans and those who serve Veterans.   
 
Over in the Central Region, Peter Vicaire, Tribal Government Relations Specialist, presented information on the 
THP reimbursement program, tribal veteran cemetery grant program, tribal veteran’s courts, and the Native 
American Direct Home Loan (NADL) program, to tribal leaders at a United Tribes of Michigan meeting.  He will 
attend an upcoming signing ceremony with the Stockbridge-Munsee Tribe in Bowler, Wisconsin, to celebrate their 
signing of the tribal health reimbursement agreement – the second tribe in Wisconsin to do so.  He is then planning 
to travel east to Fort Benning, Georgia, to present information on Native Veterans and Tribal/Veterans Courts to 
the National Council of Juvenile and Family Court Judges.  This will be followed by a presentation to the Midwest 
Association of Sovereign Tribes (MAST) on the issue of illegal state taxation of reservation-domiciled 
servicemembers (now Veterans) at a meeting that will be held in DC the week of March 9, 2015.  Lastly this month, 
he will also present information on Tribal/Veterans courts to the Michigan Association of Drug Court Professionals.   
Peter has also been busy coordinating intergovernmental site visits with tribes located in his region.  You’ll hear 
more about the site visits in our next newsletter, and if your tribe in interested in learning more about what these 
entail, please contact us at tribalgovernmentconsultation@va.gov 
 
In the Southwest, Homana Pawiki attended the 70th Anniversary of the Iwo Jima Flag Raising gathering held in 
Arizona and is busy preparing for additional tribal engagements.  In March, she is scheduled to attend the 
ceremonial signing of the Ute Indian Tribe’s MOU with VA for the Native American Direct Loan.  This MOU will 
open doors for Veterans living on the Ute Indian Reservation in Utah to submit applications for VA mortgages and 
achieve the dream of home ownership.  We are very excited to see this happen and watch as this program expands.  
We plan to post the list of MOUs VA has with tribal governments on the VA OTGR website in the very near future.   
 
If you have contributions or information to submit to this newsletter, please email our editor, Peter Vicaire, at 
Peter.Vicaire@va.gov.  We look forward to hearing from you as we transition into the spring. 
 
Happy Reading – Stephanie 
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U.S. Department of Justice ~ Veteran Treatment  
Court Funding Available for Tribal Courts 

 
Need funding for your Drug Court, DWI Court, Veterans Treatment Court, Co-
Occuring Court, or Tribal Healing to Wellness Court?  Deadline:  April 16, 2015 
 
Now is the time to apply for DOJ funding.  The Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA), U.S. 
Department of Justice (DOJ) has released its 2015 solicitation for the Drug Court 
Discretionary Grant program. This grant is available to State, Local and Tribal 
Governments and Courts.  The National Drug Court Institute in partnership with BJA 
will host a webinar on March 5th at 2pm to provide an overview of the solicitation and 
answer your questions.  Sign up today as space is limited! 
 
This grant includes three categories: 
 
1) Implementation: $350,000 ~ 36 months 
Jurisdictions that have completed a substantial amount of planning and are ready to 
implement an evidenced-based program. 
 
2) Enhancement: $200,000 ~ 24 months 
Jurisdictions with a fully operational programs wanting to: 

 expand the number of participants served that meet the existing target 
population description; 

 expand the target population description and serve additional participants 
who meet the expanded description; 

 enhance court operations; 
 enhance court and/or supervision services; or 
 enhance recovery support services 

 
3) Statewide Enhancement ~ 36 months 

 Applicants may request up to $200,000 to improve, enhance, or expand drug 
court services statewide by encouraging adherence to the evidence-based 
program principles. 

 Applicants may request up to $1,300,000 to financially support drug courts in 
local or regional jurisdictions which do not currently operate with BJA Adult 
Drug Court Discretionary Grant Program funding. 

 
Special Announcement for Veterans Treatment Courts 
There are two funding streams at DOJ for Veterans Treatment Courts: 
Type A:  No prohibition on violent offenders participating 
Type B:  Prohibits violent offenders from participating as defined on page 4 of the 
solicitation.  It is critical that you carefully review the solicitation to determine which 
funding stream you are applying under. Limited funding is available for Type A.  See 
page 15 of the solicitation for further information. 

http://cqrcengage.com/nadcp/app/thru?ep=AAAAC2Flc0NpcGhlcjAx6PryZ2ZYZ0RRDBPD5WGPgj0zbon5oVsCYDtuplkje0zczyjksF_lanpyt6b4vJ-4B0IDDfgMicpPbWWBKcWwwCKaQl9WIrAcZdEuM0U-HUkqWUpSsm1tvsre9wlzgorZ88Yi7eYCAMzVk67BxaA-kOEFLu5FwOVZ6tsgEnbN4gk&lp=0
http://cqrcengage.com/nadcp/app/thru?ep=AAAAC2Flc0NpcGhlcjAx6PryZ2ZYZ0RRDBPD5WGPgj0zbon5oVsCYDtuplkje0zczyjksF_lanpyt6b4vJ-4B0IDDfgMicpPbWWBKcWwwCKaQl9WIrAcZdEuM0U-HUkqWUpSsm1tvsre9wlzgorZ88Yi7eYCAMzVk67BxaA-kOEFLu5FwOVZ6tsgEnbN4gk&lp=0
http://cqrcengage.com/nadcp/app/thru?ep=AAAAC2Flc0NpcGhlcjAxj7moiCGuk3jylNbq-RZmTfAhultA2UtYtvdbDcyiFSNbzEJjMhoOS8MKxmo2Pt-qlHr0jM06xOihBFDwrgieWQ54JHHRdW_I2Xuu4mDG24vi8VTgqdSlrBLRE27k_ZrU&lp=0
http://cqrcengage.com/nadcp/app/thru?ep=AAAAC2Flc0NpcGhlcjAxUfhxyLzRYmOiBXRcwkHJ_vXKtKMHT52MoeBC-O4wEYf26IGqJJt88QsKN-Jz70tr2bvHUO1fNwuG-7YxVcVE19_UvZAHHDFxJe7qLRhxqTANXZy2zjiputUojqXSV_Q_WghYQb0vhefqUK935GZeOeoBEeVqRRb1NwACZyioEiXN_IRudNLCBG_C-3Qbzyw6szbziLjNMB8zVRf1_XVuYAy3fj22Q9QbgWC7_3bBOfScv-vwaeSSkI9y9CjCa1bSfKJdN3Bhdr-U15p8b5u73gNnY93SXyQ3c9Nunw46Jnf4kkHWHTWsvuqVJyOF4aGBhFBErU_DFCcGZ-xySpgUcllGUZG6LShSkk61q53nA-PAW8LjIL6YcsjGIN6OD9f81FLFpBGya_Bmdo6dVevgY0hXGLQSFP5emANK-M09HkoWSEw0DCmXIrvb3jX_FObkYJIIPX1QjwON1fRvHqnj9uLZyJ6urmNiwG7UqlvvSLI3s1lAIZ-voA-XAeAgIzgnbPBmO6l1SeaiWVVtXh8LrrOTN0G-zqFyXfJDGsGIA9NxGNX9aLVEqd0ZyzPcsg5tLHRIPzo7jHCfSWcQ8-6d4Q&lp=0
https://www.bja.gov/Funding/15DrugCourtSol.pdf
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Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 
Administration (SAMHSA) Grant Opportunity for 

Substance Abuse Treatment/Veterans Courts  
 

Here’s a grant opportunity for tribes and tribal courts to expand substance 
abuse treatment capacity, including treatment of veterans.  The deadline is 

March 27, 2015.  The 47 page Request for Application can be found here on the 
SAMHSA website.  Below are some excerpts from that document.   

 
“Eligible applicants are tribal, state and local governments with direct 
involvement with the drug court, such as the Tribal Court Administrator, the 
Administrative Office of the Courts, the Single State Agency for Alcohol and 
Drug Abuse, the designated State Drug Court Coordinator, or local 
governmental unit such as county or city agency, federally recognized 
American Indian/Alaska Native (AI/AN) tribes and tribal organizations, 
individual adult treatment drug courts, and family dependency treatment drug 
courts. For the purposes of this RFA, eligible adult drug court models include 
Tribal Healing to Wellness Courts, Driving While Intoxicated (DWI)/Driving 
Under the Influence (DUI) Courts, Co-Occurring Drug and Mental Health 
Treatment Courts, Veterans Treatment Courts, and Municipal Drug Courts that 
adhere to the drug court 10 key components.  
 
Eligible Family Drug Court Programs provide services to parents with 
substance use disorders or substance use and co-occurring mental health 
disorders involved with the family dependency court as a result of child abuse 
and neglect issues. The programs should provide services to the children of the 
parents in the program as well as to the parents. 
 

Over two million men and women have been deployed to serve in support 
of overseas contingency operations, including Operation Enduring 
Freedom, Operation Iraqi Freedom and Operation New Dawn. Individuals 
returning from Iraq and Afghanistan are at increased risk for suffering 
post-traumatic stress and other related disorders. Experts estimate that 
up to one-third of returning veterans will need mental health and/or 
substance abuse treatment and related services. In addition, the family 
members of returning veterans have an increased need for related 
support services. To address these concerns, SAMHSA strongly 
encourages all applicants to consider the unique needs of returning 
veterans and their families in developing their proposed project and 
consider prioritizing this population for services where appropriate.”  

http://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/ti-15-002
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Feds Acknowledge Tribal Sovereignty With 
Consultations On Homeless Vets 

  
Here’s an article by Mark Fogarty that originally ran in Indian Country Today 

on February 6, 2015.    

 
“The federal government will consult with tribes on the best way to implement 
a new program aimed at giving supportive housing assistance to homeless 
American Indian veterans.   
 
A series of six consultations with tribes will begin with one in Phoenix in 
February, according to Ophelia Basgal, a regional administrator for the 
Department of Housing and Urban Development, which is running the program 
jointly with the Department of Veterans Affairs. 
 
What will be discussed is a new set aside for 2015 of $4 million for housing 
vouchers for homeless Native veterans for the HUD-Veterans Affairs Supportive 
Housing program (HUD-VASH). The details of the program, such as which data 
sets to use and how to allocate the money, will be worked out in consultation 
with tribes, Basgal said. 

Previously tribes had been shut out of the HUD-VASH program, which has been 

routed through public housing agencies (PHAs) in its seven years of existence. The 

new set aside, which was announced in Phoenix on January 30 by HUD Secretary 

Julian Castro, is an effort to extend the program to Indian Housing Authorities 

(IHAs) and tribally-designated housing entities (TDHEs) and to serve vets on or 

near tribal lands.  Basgal said some Native vets have been served through the PHAs 

but did not have the numbers served. 

How it works currently is through case management at VA health facilities. VA 

officials who determine a vet is homeless or in danger of becoming so refer the vet 

to the PHA, which issues the voucher for rental housing. 

Basgal said HUD expects 650 Native homeless vets will get housing vouchers 

through the program. With $4 million in funding that would average out to about 

$6,000 per homeless vet. 

The program is “very much tailored to the needs of the specific vet,” said Basgal, 

meaning they could end up living in a supportive housing facility or living 

independently. 

She said she expects “robust and fruitful conversations” with tribes on the nature of 

http://indiancountrytodaymedianetwork.com/2015/02/06/feds-acknowledge-tribal-sovereignty-consultations-homeless-vets-159060
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Native homelessness in cultures where hospitality is widespread. “They may be 

overcrowded but they take people in,” she said. 

Tribes can also provide written comments to HUD, with a deadline for comments to 

tribalhudvashcomments@hud.gov by February 25. 

The announcement was at the Phoenix office of the Inter-Tribal Council of Arizona, 

with Castro set to be joined by Maria Dadgar, executive director of the Inter-Tribal 

Council of Arizona and Diana Yazzie Devine, president of Native American 

Connections, also based in Phoenix. 

Since 2008, HUD and VA have awarded more than 59,000 HUD-VASH vouchers 

and served more than 74,000 veterans experiencing homelessness. Rental assistance 

and support services provided through HUD-VASH are a critical resource for local 

communities in ending homelessness among veterans, said HUD. 

Basgal said the two federal agencies have cooperated smoothly on running the 

program. 

Meanwhile, the Veterans Administration also guarantees home loans made to Native 

veterans. In fiscal 2013, according to the agency, there were 10,111 mortgages made 

to Native veterans, for a total of $3 billion. The average amount of the loan was 

$303,000. DVA guarantees 25 percent of the loan, meaning it took on $763 million 

in loan guarantees for Native vets, averaging $75,000. 

Native loans amounted to 1.8 percent of the agency’s volume for the year. 

Almost all of the VA’s Native volume comes through its general program, available 

to all veterans. But it also runs a much smaller direct loan program to help Native 

vets finance the purchase of homes on federal trust land. 

VA said it has entered into memorandums of understanding with 84 participating 

Native American tribes to participate in the direct loan program. During FY 2013, 

VA closed 28 loans under this program. Since its inception, VA has made 953 direct 

loans to Native American Veterans, the agency said.” 

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tribalhudvashcomments@hud.gov
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VA/Tribal Health/IHS Reimbursement Program 
Reimburses Almost $18 Million 

 
Tribal health clinics interested in entering into a Reimbursement Agreement 

with VA for serving veterans should send an email: tribal.agreements@va.gov 
                         

 
 

Tribal Veteran Cemetery Grant 
 

This U.S. Dept. of Veterans Affairs program can provide qualifying tribes with 

100% development costs in providing gravesites for Veterans in those areas where 

VA’s national cemeteries cannot fully satisfy their burial needs. Grants may be used 

to establish, expand or improve Veterans cemeteries. Tribes must put 10% of the 

amount of the grant they are seeking, which is then fully reimbursed upon awarding 

of the grant.  Operating and maintaining the cemetery will be solely done by the 

tribes’ funds.   

 

Over the last three years, VA has granted over $20 million to six tribes in South 

Dakota, California, Arizona, and Oklahoma.  Next year, four additional grant 

proposals may exceed $5 million more for tribes in Montana, Oklahoma, California, 

and South Dakota.  

 

For more information, here’s the Grants.gov webpage and here is the VA Veterans 

Cemetery Grant Program page.  

 

 

mailto:tribal.agreements@va.gov
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=258768
http://www.cem.va.gov/grants/
http://www.cem.va.gov/grants/
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HUD-VA PROGRAM THAT SERVES HOMELESS 
VETERANS TO EXPAND INTO NATIVE AMERICAN 

COMMUNITIES FOR THE FIRST TIME 
 

HUD-VASH vouchers in Indian Country will build on national effort to end Veteran 

homelessness - On Jan. 30, the U.S. Dept. of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) 

announced that the HUD and U.S. Dept. of Veterans Affairs (VA) program that 

helps homeless veterans find permanent supportive housing will, for the first time, 

expand directly into Native American communities.  

 

This support for veterans is provided through the HUD-Veterans Affairs Supportive 

Housing (HUD-VASH) Program which combines rental assistance from HUD with 

case management and clinical services provided by VA. The HUD-VASH program 

will now be opened to tribes so they may directly serve Native American veterans 

living on or near tribal lands. To expand the HUD-VASH program, $4 million will 

be invested specifically to support Native American veterans experiencing 

homelessness by providing them with secure housing and connecting them with 

clinical services and case management. This groundbreaking new effort will expand 

opportunity for approximately 650 veterans who are currently homeless or at risk of 

homelessness. 

 

Expanding the HUD-VASH program will inform and improve how HUD serves 

Native American veterans, as well as further the goals of ending homelessness in 

tribal communities more broadly. While there is a need for the program in Indian 

Country, HUD is calling on both national and regional Native American leaders, 

associations and communities to offer insight into the design of the expansion, 

including ways that tribes estimate homelessness, what criteria HUD should 

establish in allocating funding, what medical providers are offering care to veterans, 

and how HUD can target program assistance in ways that encourage the creation of 

new housing. To expedite the program expansion, HUD has requested tribal 

responses through its Office of Native American Programs within 30 days. 
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VA Program Helps Beneficiaries Stricken With 
Spina Bifida 

 
Here’s an article by Walt Bonora, VA Chief Business Office Purchased Care 

 
When Evelyna Castro sees herself in a wheelchair she doesn’t think of herself as 
disabled. Instead, she has turned her disability into something positive.  Born with 
spina bifida, a debilitating spinal disorder that happens when a baby is in the womb 
and the spinal column doesn’t close all the way, Evelyna, 33, has refused to let her 
condition stand in her way and was crowned Ms. Wheelchair Washington of 2014. Her 
platform was “Acceptance through Diversity.”  “Don’t let society or circumstances 
dictate your life,” says the Washington state resident and native of California.  In 
Colorado, Dick and Cindy Koons care for their daughter, also stricken with spina bifida 
and wheelchair bound. 
 

  
                                                                        Evelyn Castro 
                                                             Miss Wheelchair Washington 

 
What they and others like them share in common is the Spina Bifida Health Care 
Benefits Program, a federal program that covers health care considered medically 
necessary and appropriate for people with spina bifida (excluding spina bifida 
occulta.) It is managed by the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs’ Chief Business Office 
Purchased Care in Denver, Colo. The beneficiaries are the birth children of Vietnam 
Veterans, and the children of certain Veterans who had served in Korea along the 
demilitarized zone, who have been diagnosed with the disorder as a result of the 
Veteran’s exposure to Agent Orange.  For Evelyna, a make-up artist, the program has 
been a godsend. “I can’t thank the VA enough, which has never refused me a thing,” she 
said. “Every five years I get a new wheelchair, among other services, and I can’t tell you 
how much that helps. Knowing they have my back relieves a lot of stress from my 
family and allows me to focus on my work.” 
 
For Dick and Cindy, the program has given their daughter, Melinda Marie, the 
opportunity to lead a quality life. “When Melinda was born forty years ago,” Dick said, 

http://www.benefits.gov/benefits/benefit-details/568
http://www.benefits.gov/benefits/benefit-details/568
http://www.blogs.va.gov/VAntage/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Spina-1-Wheelchair-WA.jpg
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“we were told that if she lived, she would probably be mentally retarded and we 
should consider institutionalizing her. Of course, we had no intention of giving up. We 
were committed to loving her and giving her a chance to thrive.” The medical support 
provided by the program, including regular physical therapy and new wheelchairs 
when she needs one, gave the Koons’ a tremendous sense of relief. 
 

 
                                                            Cindy and Dick Koons with  

                                                          their daughter Melinda Marie 

 

“Without their help, it would not have been possible for her to maintain her physical 
well-being,” Dick’s wife Cindy added.  Approximately 1,300 people have enrolled in the 
program enacted by Congress in 1997 once lawmakers were advised there was a 
connection between Agent Orange and spina bifida. Today, it has evolved into a case 
management climate where the VA is looking at better ways to help people stricken 
with the disorder get the care they need. 
 
Case management is a process that allows a manager to assist in facilitating the 
beneficiaries’ health care with a local medical provider and the program. 
Ira King, a case management liaison at the Chief Business Office Purchased Care in 
Denver, Colo., explains that they provide numerous services for the beneficiaries. “We 
connect them to local case management agencies,” he notes. “We find a full range of 
services in their local areas that include medical and mental health providers, 
pharmacies, medical equipment and supplies. We also work with providers of services 
to make sure the spina bifida patients are not improperly billed.” 
 
Thus far the case management liaison efforts have been successful and there is every 
indication that individual case management will expand further as more beneficiaries 
become aware of the service.  Equally important is that the VA will continue outreach 
to those beneficiaries who may not be aware that the Spina Bifida Health Care Benefits 
Program exists.  “We want them to know that we are here to help them and to provide 

information and education to them, their caregivers, and providers of services,” King added. 

For more information, visit http://www.va.gov/purchasedcare and click on Programs for 

Dependents on the left and then on Spina Bifida, or call 1-888-820-1756. 

http://www.va.gov/purchasedcare
http://www.blogs.va.gov/VAntage/wp-content/uploads/2014/12/Spina-2.jpeg
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Indigenous Elder Abuse Conference 
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Notice For Solicitation Of HHS Advisory 
Committee On Minority Health Members 

 
Here’s information on HHS’s solicitation for members on its Advisory Committee on 

Minority Health.  The full solicitation can be found HERE.  

 
The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), Office of Minority Health 
(OMH), is seeking nominations of qualified candidates to be considered for 
appointment as a member of the Advisory Committee on Minority Health 
(hereafter referred to as the “Committee or ACMH”). In accordance with Public 
Law 105-392, the Committee provides advice to the Deputy Assistant Secretary 
for Minority Health on improving the health of racial and ethnic minority 
groups, and on the development of goals and specific program activities of OMH 
designed to improve the health status and outcomes of racial and ethnic 
minorities. Nominations of qualified candidates are being sought to fill 
vacancies on the Committee. 
 
Nominations for membership on the Committee must be received no later than 
5:00 p.m. EST on April 15, 2015, at the address listed below. 
 
All nominations should be mailed to Dr. Rashida Dorsey, Designated Federal 
Officer, Advisory Committee on Minority Health, Office of Minority Health, 
Department of Health and Human Services, 1101 Wootton Parkway, Suite 600, 
Rockville, MD 20852.Show citation box 
 
Dr. Rashida Dorsey, Designated Federal Officer, Advisory Committee on 
Minority Health, Office of Minority Health, Department of Health and Human 
Services, Tower Building, 1101 Wootton Parkway, Suite 600, Rockville, 
Maryland 20852. Phone: 240-453-8222; fax: 240-453-8223.Show citation box 
A copy of the ACMH charter and list of the current membership can be obtained 
by contacting Dr. Dorsey or by accessing the Web site managed by OMH at 
www.minorityhealth.hhs.gov. Information about ACMH activities can be found 
on the OMH Web site under the heading About OMH. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2015/01/15/2015-00522/solicitation-of-nominations-for-appointment-to-the-advisory-committee-on-minority-health
http://api.fdsys.gov/link?collection=plaw&congress=105&lawtype=public&lawnum=392&link-type=html
http://api.fdsys.gov/link?collection=plaw&congress=105&lawtype=public&lawnum=392&link-type=html
http://www.minorityhealth.hhs.gov/
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Rural Outreach Benefits Counseling  
Program Grant 

 
The complete Grants.gov notice can be found HERE.  

 
This announcement solicits applications for the Rural Outreach Benefits 
Counseling Program (Benefits Counseling Program). The Benefits Counseling 
Program is a community-based pilot program targeted to improve outreach 
and service delivery in local and regional rural communities. The purpose of 
the three-year Benefits Counseling Program is to expand outreach, education 
and enrollment efforts to eligible uninsured individuals and families, and newly 
insured individuals and families in rural communities. For the purposes of this 
grant program, benefits counseling (outreach, education and enrollment 
efforts) will be limited to only public health insurance (Medicare, Medicaid 
and/or Children’s Health Insurance Program), qualified health plans offered 
through Health Insurance Marketplace and/or private health insurance plans.  
 
The overarching goals of this grant funding are to coordinate and conduct 
innovative outreach activities through a strong consortium in order to: 1) 
Identify and enroll uninsured individuals and families who are eligible for: 
public health insurance such as Medicare, Medicaid, and Children’s Health 
Insurance Program, qualified health plans offered through Health Insurance 
Marketplaces and/or private health insurance plans in rural communities; and 
2) Educate the newly insured individuals in rural communities about their 
health insurance benefits, help connect them to primary care and preventive 
services to which they now have access, and help them retain their health 
insurance coverage.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=272389


 

14 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTGR Western Region 
(AK; CA; ID; NV; OR; WA) 
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OTGR Southwest Region 
(AZ; CO; NM; UT) 
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OTGR Central Region 
(IA; MI; MN; MT; ND; NE; SD; WI; WY) 

 
Here’s information on an opportunity at the Minneapolis VA Medical Center 
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OTGR Southern Plains Region 
(KS; OK; TX ) 
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